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OIR: 2425/1175 

5 December 2024 

 
 

Tēnā koe , 

Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 

Thank you for your email of 30 October 2024 requesting the following information: 

1. All information regarding the dune restoration at Paraparaumu Beach.

2. The flyer that was sent out to the beachfront residents re dune

restoration.

On 19 November 2024, you refined your request of Question 1 to: 

...copies of all correspondence exchanged between property owners at 

 Manly street and   KCDC council staff and elected 

members, related to the Paraparaumu Beach  Dune Restoration Project 

that refers to species to be planted and actions that will be taken.  

Please find e-mails attached of correspondence which documents who 
authorised the July planting and who ordered or chose the plants that were 
planted then.  

Please note that some information has been withheld under section 7(2)(a) of 
the LGOIMA 1987 to protect the privacy of natural persons, including that of 
deceased natural persons  

Regarding Question 2, please find attached a copy of flyers that have been sent 

to the beachfront residents regarding dune restoration over the past 18 months. 

In Council’s view the reasons for withholding these details are not outweighed by 
public interest considerations in section 7(1) favouring their release. 



Please note that any information provided in response to your request may be published on the Council website, 
with your personal details removed. 

You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can 
be sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz,  or by post to The Ombudsman, 
PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 

Ngā mihi, 

Brendan Owens 
Group Manager Customer and Community 
Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū - Kiritaki me te Hapori 



If you require the attachments referred to in the above letter, please contact the Information
Request Team - informationrequest@kapiticoast.govt.nz




